

January 29, 2020

## **Dear Bay View Elementary Parent:**

Norfolk Public Schools has completed water testing at Bay View Elementary School. The purpose of this letter is to inform you of the results of that initiative. As a reminder, this effort was undertaken to address revised Environmental Protection Agency guidelines which now identify acceptable lead levels at 15 parts per billion. The school division contracted with an independent laboratory to conduct this testing for our 55 schools and facilities on a schedule that extends through June.

I am pleased to share that there were no water sources in your school that exceeded the acceptable standard.

Should you have any questions, you may contact our office of Risk Management and Safety at (757) 628-3856.

Sincerely,

ohn W. Hazelette

Acting Deputy Superintendent of Operations